UPR21- Sweden
Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands

Mr. President,

The Netherlands thanks the delegation of Sweden for their national report. We commend Sweden for its efforts to promote human rights worldwide. Sweden is party to all major human rights instruments and has made human rights an integral part of its Foreign Policy.

We appreciate Sweden’s legitimate efforts to combat terrorism. There is concern, however, that the use of surveillance technology and related services can contribute to violation of the right to privacy.

1. The Netherlands recommends Sweden to keep monitoring the application of the 2008 Surveillance Act to prevent interference with the right to privacy and to implement reforms to comply with its obligations under EU law as set out in the International Principles for the Applications of Human Rights to Communications Surveillance. 

The Netherlands acknowledges efforts to deal with discrimination directed against Saami and Roma minorities. This area requires Sweden’s continued vigilance.
2. The Netherlands recommends Sweden to remain proactive in combating discrimination against Saami and Roma and in protecting their economic, social and cultural rights in consultation with the communities concerned.  

Thank you, Mr. President

